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FOI Ref: OPCC 42-16 
 
Request  

We are currently working on a research project related to the Community Remedy (Part 6 of the Anti-Social 
Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act, 2014) and would like to submit the following freedom of information request in 
three parts. We are conscious of issues around the costs to your organisation of gathering and supplying 
information to researchers, and so we would appreciate it if you could still provide us with information in relation to 
Q1 as a priority, and latterly then with information in relation to Q2 and Q3, costs permitting: 

1. What work is the Office for the PCC undertaking to monitor the implementation and uptake of the Community 
Remedy? 
 

2. Are there currently any plans to revise your Community Remedy document? 
 

3. How have you publicised the Community Remedy to the general public? 

 
Response 1: 
 
I can confirm that the Police and Crime Commissioner does hold the information requested, as detailed below: 
 
The usage of Adult Community Resolutions (ACRs) has been raised by the PCC at the Policing Accountability 
Board (a quarterly meeting within which the Chief Constable is held to account by the PCC). A briefing paper was 
submitted regarding the volumes of ACRs and the results and recommendations from a dip sample audit of their 
use. You may access minutes of the Policing Accountability Board meetings by going to http://www.dyfedpowys-
pcc.org.uk/en/monitoring-me/my-key-decisions/policing-accountability-board/  
 
Response 2: 
 
I can confirm that the Police and Crime Commissioner does hold the information requested, as detailed below: 
 
Community Remedy will form part of a wider review into the use of Restorative Justice within Dyfed Powys. This is 
scheduled to be undertaken before the end of the 2016/17 financial year. 
 
Response 3: 
 
I can confirm that the Police and Crime Commissioner do hold the information requested, as detailed below: 
 
A public consultation was undertaken to inform the menu of options available within Adult Community Resolutions. 
No further publicity has been undertaken by the OPCC since. 
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